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Faraday council moves to in-person council meetings

	

Nov. 25, 2020

By Mike Riley

Local Journalism Initiative Reporter

Faraday Township will be having its council meetings in-person going forward versus virtually by Zoom. Due to some technical

issues that prevented the public from hearing much of the Nov. 4 meeting that was broadcast by Zoom and over the telephone, the

December council meeting will be open to the public with all COVID-19 restrictions in place. In a motion brought forward by

Councillor Carl Tinney and seconded by Councillor Bill Green, the council voted to hold the upcoming council meeting at the

Faraday Community Centre on Dec. 2 to allow the public to attend.

Dawn Switzer, the clerk and treasurer of Faraday Township, confirmed this change from virtual to in-person meetings.

?Due to the technical issues we experienced at the last meeting, council decided that we would have council meetings at the

community centre so that the public will be able to attend,? she says.

In a posting on their website on Nov. 4, in addition to apologizing for the technical difficulties, the township posted the minutes of

the meeting relatively quickly, by Nov. 6. They also informed the public that appointments from the November meeting, specifically

Kim Bishop, who had intended to phone in to talk to council about fundraising for QHC North Hastings, had been rescheduled for

the next council meeting in December.

Switzer says that the community centre is being used for the council meetings as the council chambers at the township office are not

large enough to ensure the physical distancing that needs to happen with COVID-19 restrictions.

?The community centre permits us to meet these requirements. When the public attends the next meeting, they will be required to fill

in the sign-in sheet and answer the questions [the health questions from Hastings Prince Edward Public Health about whether they're

well enough to enter the premises], wear a mask, and sanitizer will be available at the entrance to the community centre,? she says.

Switzer says that due to the occurrence of in-person meetings, the ability to participate virtually will not be available. She does note

that if the province changes the regulations, they'll have to reorganize how they will proceed moving forward.

The next Faraday Township council meeting will be on Dec. 2 at 9 a.m. and will be open to the public at the Faraday Community

Centre.
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